
 
STATE OF WASHINGTON 

DEPARTMENT OF HEALTH  
REQUEST FOR PROPOSAL  

RFP DOH25-006C  

RFP : Harm Reduction Supplies  
PROJECT DESCRIPTION: The purpose of this solicitation is to seek qualified Contractor(s) for procuring 
and distributing DOH-approved supplies to support harm reduction activities at syringe service 
programs.  

BIDDER ELIGIBILITY: All Bidders must be licensed or capable of becoming licensed to do business in 
the state of Washington and demonstrate achievement of the following criteria: a) Experience 
procuring and distributing supplies to programs of varying sizes and capacities b) Minimum of two 
years in operation c) Ability to quickly acquire and provide supplies necessary to fulfill the contract 
and be reimbursed post-distribution d) Provide accurate and timely responses to supply orders, 
shipment of supplies, and billing e) Provide a comprehensive list of the supplies available for 
purchase f) Must be able to source at least one of the supplies listed in Attachment F of the 
solicitation and  g) Established system in place to track and monitor distribution of supplies.  

PERIOD OF PERFORMANCE:  The period of performance of any contract(s) resulting from this RFP 
shall be January 1, 2025, through June 30, 2025. Amendments extending the period of performance, 
if any, shall be at the sole discretion of DOH.  

AVAILABILITY OF DOCUMENTS: The RFP, along with any amendments and bid results will be 
available only through Washington’s Electronic Business Solution (WEBS).  All interested Bidders 
must be registered with WEBS under the following commodity codes in order to receive automatic 
notifications: 958-16, 952-15, 958-56 

PROPOSAL DUE DATE: Monday, December 16, 2025, by 2:00 pm.    

ELECTRONIC BID RESPONSES ONLY: Bid responses will only be accepted electronically via 
Email/Email Attachment to Bids@doh.wa.gov 

Small, Minority, Women, and Veteran-owned firms are encouraged to submit bids. 

Closing Date:  
December 16, 2025 
Organization:  
Washington State Department of Health  
Point of Contact: Maria Rogers 


